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October 21, 2022 

 
               File No. 221082 
 
 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
49 South Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94103 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On October 18, 2022, Mayor Breed introduced the following proposed legislation: 
 

File No.  221082 
 

Resolution approving the Third Amendment to the Agreement for Maintenance of 
State Highways in San Francisco between the City and the State of California 
Department of Transportation (Caltrans) to include City’s maintenance and 
operation of additional traffic control devices on right-of-way within Caltrans 
jurisdiction, along State Route 280, on eastbound Alemany Boulevard at San 
Bruno Avenue; affirming the Planning Department’s determination under the 
California Environmental Quality Act; and authorizing the Public Works Director to 
enter into modifications and amendments to the Third Amendment that do not 
materially increase the obligations or liabilities to the City or materially decrease 
the public benefits accruing to the City and are necessary to effectuate the 
purposes of the project or this Resolution. 
 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
          

   
 By:  Erica Major, Assistant Clerk 
        Land Use and Transportation Committee 
 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning 
 Don Lewis, Environmental Planning 
 

Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines Sections
15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it would not result in a direct 
or indirect physical change in the environment.

December 1, 2022




